

Saints Peter and Paul Ukrainian Orthodox Church
21 Evergreen Rd. Lyndora, PA. 16045
724-287-4448(Church)
724-991-6715(Father Paisius cell phone)

http://peterandpauloclyndora.itgo.com

September 10, 2017

Clergy: Father Paisius McGrath, Pastor Protopresbyter, William Diakiw, Attached Parish Board President: Karen Sheptak

Choir Director: Eric Prokopchak

<u>Today's Commemorated Feasts and Saints</u>: 14th Sunday after Pentecost- Tone 5; Sunday before Elevation of the Precious Cross; Afterfeast of the Nativity of the Theotokos

Today, Sunday, September 10, 3rd Hour 9:45 am Divine Liturgy 10 am Memorial Litia for Mary DeMarco Coffee Hour: Nick and Lisa Radio (Youth)

Thursday, September 14, Exaltation of the Precious Cross, Orthros 8:45 am Divine Liturgy 9:30 am

Saturday, September 16, Great Vespers 5 pm

Sunday, September 17, 15th Sunday after Pentecost, Service of Holy Repentance 9:30 am Divine Liturgy 10 am Coffee Hour: Debbie and Larry Cygan(Youth) Parish Trip to Living Treasures Animal Park 4-6 pm

For Healing and Good Health: Metropolitan Antony, Archbishop Daniel, Protopresbyter William Diakiw, Pani Sonia Diakiw, Father John Harvey, Father Nestor Kowal, Panimatka Lillian Hnatko, Ron Radio, Orycia Hammerschmitt, Stephen Sheptak, Gregory Prokopchak, Jessica Burka, Amanda Burka, Tanner Noble, Nick and Arianna Coyle, Jean Markiw, Kathryn Tymkiw, Jack Povlick, Mary Ann Jurysta, Sherri Burka, Emil Russo, Helen Burka, Michael Romanyshyn, Eva Bilowich, Patty Hnatko, Rose Hnatko, Sherri Markiw, Ethan Rock, Scott Cygan, Metrophan Martin, Ronna Frenchak Pindel, Lovie Tymkiw, Donna Grey, Helen Olenic, our brothers and sisters suffering in Ukraine, Syria, Iraq and Egypt

This morning we offer a Memorial Litia at the end of Divine Liturgy in memory of the departed servant of God, Mary DeMarco, as we commemorate the 40th day of her repose. May the Lord our God grant a blessed repose to His newly departed servant, Mary, and may her memory be eternal!

This morning in our bulletin is a letter from our Diocesan hierarchs outlining one of the ways we all are able to help with the raising of funds to help with the needs of those who suffered great devastation and loss during Hurrican Harvey. To help with this we will have our special collection bowl on the Tetrapod today and next Sunday and we encourage everyone to give generously as we as a Diocese work together to help those of our fellow Americans who are suffering and in the process of rebuilding at the present time.

We wish to announce today that we are looking for volunteers t consider helping with the Parish Basket Raffle for November, December of this year and Jamuary, February, March, April and May of 2018. This can be done by either the donation of a prepared basket or by making a cash donation for a basket to be made. For anyone who is willing to help with this effort, please talk with Lydia Rudolf.

We offer a reminder that our Parish UOL Chapter is sponsoring an Orthodox Fellowship Day at Living Treasures Wild Animal Park next Sunday, September 17 from 4-6 pm. We encourage everyone to join us for this wonderful experience and ask that everyone make their reservation with Lydia Rudolf as soon as possible!

We offer a word of thanks to everyone who came out to help with our Parish Pirohi Sale this past week. Our next Pirohi Sale will be on Thursday/Friday, September 21/22 and we encourage everyone to come out to help once again.

The Parish Basket Raffle for September will involve two items: 1) A Handmade Afghan donated by the Orycia Hammerschmitt; and 2) a Wine Basket consisting a wine themed rug, wine hand towels, stainless steel ice cups, wine bottle opener set, bottle of Rustic Acres Diamond wine and bottle of Rustic Acres Lambrusco donated by the Sheptak family. Tickets are available 1 for \$1, 5 for \$3 or 10 for \$5 with all proceeds to benefit with the drawing to take place on Sunday, September 24 at the Pan-Orthodox Picnic.

We now have available silicone wristbands with "Christ is Lord and Savior" printed on them which make a wonderful gift for ourselves and friends and family. These are available for \$1 each and all proceeds will benefit the Parish 100^{th} Anniversary to be celebrated Lord willing in 5 years. For further information please talk with Karen Sheptak or one of the Parish Executive Board members.

We wish to announce that the Annual Pan-Orthodox Divine Liturgy and Family Picnic will be held this year on Sunday, September 24 at the Moraine State Park North Shore in the McDaniel Pavilion with Divine Liturgy at 10 am followed by a potluck picnic. We ask that everyone please use the sign up sheet on our Parish bulletin board and for further information please talk with Dottie Vordos.

MAY CHRIST OUR GOD GRANT TO HIS SERVANTS ALL OF THE FAITHFUL OF SAINTS PETER AND PAUL UKRAINIAN ORTHODOX CHURCH AND ALL OUR VISITORS TODAY, PEACE, HEALTH AND SALVATION AND MAY HE SAFEGUARD AND KEEP US ALL FOR MANY YEARS!